March 2011 Sent in original package with all of the files requested (see Attachment 1 Screenshot)

August 22 I noticed we were no longer listed in the Vetibiz registry, I called and left a message and sent an email.
August 23, 2011 we received our first denial letter stating that due a revocable trust they could not determine that I was the majority owner.   

September 6, 2011 VA CVE received our request for reconsideration. 
Follow up emails were sent asking for further information on September 1, 2011 and September 15, 2011)

 Mr. Leney agreed on September 13, 2011 at a Vet-Force meeting that this was a substantive error on the part of the CVE.   He said that they would do a thorough review of the application to ensure that there were no further issues related to our application.  He committed multiple times on multiple dates to get me these findings (see below)  . On September 15th Mr. Leney replied that there were other issues and that I would receive a communication on September 16, 2011, regarding those issues so to get them addressed. I sent him an email back on September 16th thanking him for his reply and asked what further information was needed to address any remaining issues. I asked again for amplifying information on September 22, 2011 and September 26, 2011. Mr. Leney replied back on September26th and told me that I would see a letter on September 27th telling me when I would receive this letter. I sent another set of follow up emails on October 5, 2011 and October 11, 2011.  I finally received the second denial on 10/24/2011.  

October 24, 2011 Received second denial from VA (also attached)
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Based upon :

1.  having a real estate (FOF&N, LLC) which they couldn’t tell if I spent the preponderance of my time on CSSS
· Sent in an affidavit from Jeffrey Hamernik (accountant of mine for 14 years, attachment 3) verifying that I spend very little time on this, it is merely passive investment, there are no laws or regulations that prevent a SDVOSB from having investments outside the company.  He testified in his affidavit that I spend the majority of my time on CSSS and very little on FOF&N, LLC.
· My affidavit also testifies as to the amount of time this takes approximately 5 minutes a month

2. Said I didn’t send in my resume on the original submission it was in fact included (reference screenshot)

3. Couldn’t determine that I am the most highly compensated person.  


· They had all of my tax returns which since it is an S corporation all monies flow to me. 

· They had all of the payroll data that showed me on it as the most highly compensated.  They had all of these files in March 2011.
4. Stated that they couldn’t determine that I had the requisite managerial experience and expertise to run the company.  We made sure that the resume accurately reflected my expertise and experience.  
My question is how in the hell would they know what it takes to run a firm like mine?  If they could do it they already would be doing it…
Nov 3rd, 2011 Sent in second request for reconsideration – I have sent those files to you as well in a subsequent email.  
